
Wimbish Parish Council 

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 

5th February, 2020 at 7.30 p.m.  

in the Pavilion, Tye Green, Wimbish 

      

Present: Edward Browne, Mike Young, Lynne Ward-Booth, Philip Northern, Lindy Scanlan 

and Mike Cargill 

In attendance: Tracy Coston (Clerk)  

Public: 0 
 

1. Councillors to declare pecuniary interests: None 

  

2. Public Participation (15 minutes): None  

  

3. Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 8th January, 2020: The previously circulated 

minutes were approved and signed by the Chair. 

  

4. District Councillor and County Councillor Report: 

District Councillor: R4U are trying to improve the finances at UDC, but they are struggling to 

recoup the losses. 

New homes bonus is used to fund infrastructure but there are concerns when the New Homes Bonus 

is withdrawn. 

The Local Plan and the way forward is being discussed by the District Councillors. 

Carver Barracks Liaison: Carver Barracks are very concerned about the dog mess that is being 

left on the airfield and will consider closing off the airfield to the public. It is also really important 

to take notice of the warning lights when the airfield is in use by Carver Barracks. 

  

5. Matters arising  

a) Footpath in Howlett End to White Hart: Rangers to be reminded. 

b) Email addresses for Councillors: To be discussed with Judith Bonsor due to amount of spam. 

The Wimbish Website is to be upgraded. 

c) Discussions with the Village Hall Committee: A meeting is to arranged with UDC. 

d) Dog poo signs for recreation ground: Clerk to order 10 dog poo notices. 

e) Sign on the gym equipment: A frame is being made and then it will be installed. 

f) Emergency plan: Clerk to speak to UDC. 

 

6. Planning  

a) Applications: 

UTT/20/0217/OP Land rear of Debden Barns. Elder Street 

Outline application for 1 no. dwelling and detached garage with all matters reserved except for 

access. 

PC Decision: No objections. 

 

UTT/20/0278/FUL Unit 9 Taylor Barns, Elder Street 

Change of use to retail 

PC Decision: No objections 

 

b)  Decisions: 

  UTT/19/3015/HHF Braeport, Howlett End 

  UDC have approved the two storey rear extension 

 

 UTT/20/0013/FUL  Midden, Top Road 

 UDC have approved the change of use of holiday let to a dwelling. 

 



7. Roads, Highways and Footpaths  

a) Proposed extension of the 40mph speed limit on B 184: Cllr Luck is looking into this. 

b) VAS signs: The VAS signs are still not mended. 

c) Bridge over footpath to Radwinter off Maple Lane: The bridge has been reported and ECC 

have said the maintenance wasn’t required.  The enquiry number is 2650535. 

  

8. Accounts  

a) Approval of cheques:               

Payments  

Tracy Coston (February)    £     200.03   

E-ON  £       20.00  

Sarah Diggons £       30.00 

HMRC £     300.98 

TOTAL £     551.01      

  

9. Pavilion and Recreation Ground Maintenance:  

a) Community Project Grant Scheme 2019/20 decision for football wall: The materials will be 

purchased, and the work will be completed when the weather is drier. 

b) Community Service: They will be asked to clear the bus shelter when they return. 

 

10. General Correspondence:  

a) Litterpick: The litterpick will take place on15th March, 2020.  20 more litters will be purchased 

by the Clerk.  The event to be advertised in the Parish News.   

b) Gigaclear permission: The PC agreed to grant permission to Gigaclear to put in their wiring. 

c) David Corke’s resignation: The PC have received David Corke’s resignation.  The PC thanked 

David Corke for all his work on the PC.  The position will be advertised.  

 

11. Area Report:  None. 

  

12. Date of the Parish Council Meeting on 4th March, 2020 at 7.30 pm   

 
 

The meeting ended at 8.50 pm 

 

Signed:     Date:    

             ……………………………   ………………………………          

               


